

January - February 2022

Dear Pastor and Church,

I wonder if Noah had needed to do a Field Report would he have felt a bit like me, that the news in the report seems a bit redundant. But then I realized that Noah's work was for the salvation of mankind and so is ours. It's for the souls of men that we labor and need to keep cutting boards and driving nails even when the vessel's boarding seems like it will never come.

Boards and nails take funds and just as Noah needed to set aside funds for building materials that's what we are doing now. We have reached the first milestone and just passed ten thousand U.S. dollars in our church's building fund account. Of that amount \$8,000 has been given by us and our church people. We ask you to please pray about helping with this need. We will need at least 100 thousand plus to be able to buy a store front like we rent which is our best option as buying in a residential neighborhood would be inviting trouble.

New missionaries, our son Joshua and family, have just landed here in Indonesia according to their flight status and at this moment making their way through immigration at the airport. We hope to hear from them and confirm their safe arrival as soon as they can get a Wi-Fi connection at the airport or from their quarantine quarters.

We were blessed to host the Jonathan Midkiff family in our home after their quarantine. Thank you for praying for them as they study the language, adjust to the culture and serve the Lord here in Indonesia.

As always thank you for your faithful support and prayers for us here in Indonesia.

Love in Christ,

Stanley and Melinda Ewing

Stanley & Welinda

Macedonia WORLD BAPTIST
P.O. BOX 519
BRASELTON, GEORGIA 30517
(706) 654-2818 FAX: (706) 654-2816

Sending Church:
Old Suwanee Baptist Church
4118 Old Suwanee Road
Buford, GA 30518